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Southside A’s  

2022 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

 

Director:  Jim Wingo*     404-683-7344 
nosomi2@gmail.com 

 
Vice-Director: Tom Romine*   770-527-4039 

modelatom@comcast.net  

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Kelly-Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
 ytguy@aol.com 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:   
             Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com  
Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine   
 

Membership:      Kathy Kelly-Huey 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2024 Southside A’s Club Events   

December 15 Senoia Christmas Tour of Homes 
 

Activities of Interest   

 

Looking ahead to 2025   

January 4 12th Night Celebration – Due South, 
Peachtree City. 

 

 

December 10 Tate House Tour – Georgia Region 

Editor’s Note:  

As our year moves towards its close we want to wish 
you peace and joy. Our greatest pleasure as human 
beings is the interaction we have with others, sharing 
life’s experiences, large and small. And this special 
group that has united around the wonderful Model A 
automobile has afforded so much special 
camaraderie and fellowship throughout the year. 

We look forward to a hopeful and exciting year to 
come, as we continue down the road with one 
another.  Merry Christmas to all! 

--Gwyneth  

mailto:nosomi2@gmail.com
mailto:modelatom@com
mailto:kkhuey@gmail.com
mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:jackiepete100@gmail.com
mailto:gwynshot@aol.com
http://www.southsideas.com/minutes.htm
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Thoughts from Our Director 

 
Dear Southside A Club Members, 

As I reflect on the past year as the Director of the Southside A Club, I am filled with gratitude for the incredible 

support I have received from all of you. It has been a remarkable journey, and I want to take a moment to express 

my heartfelt thanks to those who have made this experience truly special. 

I would like to extend my deepest appreciation to our board members: Gwyneth Shotwell, Tom Romine, Jim 

Hunter, Kathy Huey, Pat Tyler, Terry Atkins, and Jackie Peterson. Special thanks to the Corley’s and Carne’s for 

their continued help this year. Each of you brought unique talents, abilities and perspectives to the table, and it 

was a privilege to work alongside such dedicated individuals. Together, we have pulled our strengths to create an 

environment that fosters enjoyment and camaraderie for all our members. 

The memories we’ve built while planning events that everyone could enjoy will always hold a special place in 

my heart. From brainstorming sessions to the laughter we shared during our meetings, every moment was a 

testament to our commitment to making the Southside A Club the best it can be. 

As we transition to the new board, I wish you all the best in the coming year. I am confident that your collective 

passion and dedication will carry the club to new heights. 

Finally, the Wingo family wishes you a holiday season filled with joy and happiness, and may it be enriched by 

the memories of the wonderful times we've shared together with our families and friends. 

Thank you once again for your support and for being part of this special journey. 

See you down the road. 

 –Jim

 
ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING – RESULTS! 

Congratulations to our 2025 Board of Directors. The following were unanimously voted into office, and will 

officially take their positions as of our first activity, the 12th Night Luncheon Celebration. 

Director – Steve Vied 

Vice Director- Tom Romine 

Secretary- Steve Searock 

Treasurer- Niva Atkins 

Member-at-large - Terry Atkins 

Newsletter Editor - Gwyneth Shotwell 

Past Director- Jim Wingo 

We enjoyed wonderful fellowship over a delicious Mexican themed lunch provided by the Mooving Café, at the 

Carnegie Library in downtown Newnan. Thank you to Kathy Kelly Huey for making all the arrangements for this 

important and rewarding activity. 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
7th – Wyvonne Hobbs 28th – Terry & Niva Atkins 
2h – Cathy McKinney  
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Tech Meet Report 
By Tom Romine 

Rebuilding Water pumps 

 
We had 5 Water pumps brought to the Tech Meet. Four different styles and only one Henry original. While 

taking them apart we discussed the differences in each. 

The Water pump rebuild kits appeared to be only for Henry's Original, although we were able to rebuild 3 of 

them. Two were completely different and the seals would not work (back to the drawing board). 

After cleaning real good, sand blasting, and a coat of 'Model A' green paint, we reassembled them. All looked 

ready to reinstall on our A's. 

And of course, Ann Hunter and Liz Romine setup lunch and provided delicious desserts. 

 

Attendees: Terry Atkins, Bobby Cleveland, Ben Dyke, Johnnie Hobbs, Jim Hunter, Tim McMullen, Taylor 

Merrill, Tom Miller, Larry Peterson, TJ Romine, Tom Romine, Tony Stein, Ronnie Tumlin, Wayne Tumlin, Pat 

Tyler, Steve Vied, Dallas Wurst, and Jim Wingo. 
 

 

  
 

Visit our website! Southsideas.com

   
 

Join us on Facebook!  

 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance as of September, 2024: $3,175.54 

Deposits: Dues $180.00 

Expenses:  
Annual webhosting - $177.87 
Technically Speaking, 
                       Vol. #15 - $21.00                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

 -  $198.87 

Balance as of October 31, 2024: $3,156.67 

 

http://southsideas.com/
http://southsideas.com/
https://www.facebook.com/ModelAFordSouthAtlanta/
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Senoia Christmas 

tour of Homes 

Sunday, December 15 

We are planning to head to Senoia on Sunday, December 

15 to enjoy their annual Christmas Tour of Homes and 

show off our decorated A's. 

 

The lineup is still being formulated but there will likely 

have seven-plus homes on the tour; final list will be 

available one week prior. The homes will be open from 

4:00-8:00 PM.  

(GO ONLINE AND ORDER YOUR TICKETS - 

$25/each. ENJOYSENOIA.COM and then scroll 

down to this same flyer, click and you will see the 

TICKETS button.) 
 

We inquired as to whether we could possibly reserve 

contiguous parking for our beautifully decorated Model 

A's, but discovered that is not something Senoia is in the 

habit of granting. No problem....we have a plan: 

 

We will plan to arrive in Senoia for a late lunch at 2:30, 

which we hope will afford some open parking for our 

festive A's. Then we'll be set for the tour beginning at 4:00. The homes should be within walking distance of the 

center of town, or a short drive for those who would prefer that. The idea is that once we've enjoy each other's 

company for driving and a meal, we'll be on our own for navigating the tour, leaving Senoia when you desire.  

 

GATHER: Meet up at the Publix at the south end of Peachtree City. Wilshire Center, 1200 GA Hwy 74. 

TIME: Arrive at 2:00 for a 2:15 departure for the short drive to Senoia. 

LUNCH: Nic & Norman's, 20 Main St., Senoia. Reservation at 2:30. 

RSVP: By Friday, December 13.  Email Gwyneth at gwynshot@aol.com.  

 

NOTE: If you have not decorated your Model A for Christmas before, and need some help, let me know and we 

can get you some expert advice! It can be simple or elaborate, or anything in between. And, of course, you 

needn't decorate to participate! 

mailto:gwynshot@aol.com


~ 6 ~ 
 

 



~ 7 ~ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The Tech Corner 
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SOUTHSIDE A’s CLUB LIBRARY RESOURCES 
 

Don’t forget that our club has a wonderful library consisting of back copies of The 
Restorer and Model A News going back decades, which can be borrowed for your 
leisurely perusal. Along with that we have technical DVDs with “how-to” 
information, and multiple volumes of MARC’s Technically Speaking manuals, and 

more! 
For a complete rundown of the holdings, check out the Resources tab on the club 

website. 
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MAFFI Minute   

Model A Friends, 

First, the Model A Ford Foundations Trustees and Advisors 

wish everyone a wonderful holiday season! It’s always a 

magical time of year, but especially this year with the 

museum expansion in progress! 

Executive Director of MAFFI, John Marshall and his team 

of elves have just finished decorating the museum for the 

holidays. The Parts Department in the museum is looking pretty festive.  Meanwhile outdoors the trusses are up 

on the expansion.  The walls for the expansion are expected to up the week of November 18th --- so long as the 

weather cooperates.  You can actually watch the 

construction if you go to maffi.org and click on the 

Camera icon, and then click on Expansion.   

And right around December 23, the back wall of the 

museum will need to be opened up to connect the existing 

building and the expansion.  This means moving all the 

displays at the back of the museum and covering all the 

museum artifacts with plastic.  During this phase of the 

construction, the museum will be closed for safety 

reasons. (The closure is just temporary, so call ahead if 

you plan to visit in December or January to be certain the museum is back open). 

Give yourself and your car a gift this holiday season:  Have your car’s picture and your name engraved on a plaque 

that will be the archway from the existing museum to the expansion.   Be a part of the history of the museum! Just 

contact Val Maron at 847-951-5858 or TheMyAProgram@gmail.com  For $200, a donor will receive a plaque 

mounted on a museum wall segregated by year (1928, 1929, 1930, 1931) showing their vehicle, name, home area 

and vehicle body style.   

Happy Holidays,   

Cindy Ellenbecker, MAFFI Trustee, Secretary 

 

 

DUES  ARE  DUE!  (past due on January 15)                       

Dues are $20 for the year. 

Please send your check, made out to “Southside A’s” to:   

Jim Hunter 

599 Bankstown Rd. 

Brooks, GA 30205 

*If any of your personal info has changed, please include with your check.     

**Make sure your MARC dues are renewed, too. 

 

mailto:TheMyAProgram@gmail.com
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NATIONAL EVENTS IN 2024 and beyond… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 11-14, 2024  
Salt Lake City, Utah 

Waynesboro, VA 
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For Sale/Wanted

    
FOR SALE: PRICE REDUCTION!  

1930 Model A four door Town Sedan, dual side 

mounts; rebuilt starter, distributor, carburetor,  

battery disconnect, new wiring harness, turn 

signals, new 2 blade fan, new coil, brakes have 

been gone through; mains & rods bearings have 

been tightened.  Nice driver; paint is presentable;  

steel body; cranks, runs and drives with no 

issues.  Oxford, AL. Asking $14,500.00 

Call 256-310-6463 or email gfireman52@aol.com 

Gerald Grizzard 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE:   
Slightly used Float-a- motor FRONT motor mount. 

Asking $50.00.  New ones go for $ 75.00 

Contact: Tom Romine 770 527-4039  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FOR SALE:   
1928 Leather Back Fordor Sedan  
Complete frame off restoration.  Excellent 

condition. Runs and handles well.  Regularly 

driven; always garaged. Rose beige original 

color.   

Asking $31,500 

Contact:  David Hadden  770-539-1742 

   davidonnahadden@gmail.com    Buford, GA 
    
 
     
 
 
 

 
 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.   
Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153 

 
 FOR SALE:   
1931 Slant Windshield Fordor Sedan 

Complete frame off restoration.  Excellent condition. 

Runs and handles well.  Regularly driven; always 

garaged. Classy wedding car. 

Asking $31,500 

Contact: David Hadden 770-539-1742 

davidonnahadden@gmail.com   Buford, GA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WANTED: 
The late 1927 Model A Ford crank with  
FORD script on the middle (angle) bar, 
11/16” lug nut socket, 8 inch throw-offset,  
90 degree pin position. 
Contact: Bill Nitschke, cell  (914)-323-8958, 
 williamjnitschke@gmail.com  
 
WANTED: 
A 2012 Model A Day patch to complete my 
collection. I will purchase the patch or trade a 
2024 Model A Day patch. 
Contact: Gerald Grizzard, 256-310-6463 or email 

gfireman52@aol.com 
 
 WANTED: 
1928 Georgia tag, any condition.  ’28 roadster, 
roadster pickup, or phaeton (front) doors. 
Narrow bed tailgate. 
  Contact: Jim Dawson, 706-675-3696   

mailto:gfireman52@aol.com
mailto:davidonnahadden@gmail.com
mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:davidonnahadden@gmail.com
mailto:williamjnitschke@gmail.com
mailto:gfireman52@aol.com
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Club Items 
 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop. $15/each. 

Call Jim Hunter @ (770) 710-2153 or 

ytguy@aol.com 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  
The price is $8 each, which covers the tag, tax 

and shipping.  

Here’s how to place your order:  

1. EMAIL your name(s), and City/State as you would 

like them to appear, PLUS your mailing address for 

delivery, to Pat Tyler: pat@patpamtyler.com.  

2. Send your check at $8 each, made out to 

SOUTHSIDE A’s, to: 

Jim Hunter 

599 Bankstown Rd. 

Brooks, GA 30205 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:pat@patpamtyler.com
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Application for Club Membership 
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 

 
 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 

 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


